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M I N U T E S

BUDGET AND FINANCE SUB-COMMITTEE MEETING of the HAWAII STATE COMMITTEE OF BLIND VENDORS
I. ROLL CALL AND CALL TO ORDER:
A. Sub-Committee:  Donald Patterson, Stanley Young, Dane Alani, and Michael Miyashiro (arrived 9:50 a.m.)

Excused:  Doug Moises

B. Licensed Blind Vendors:  Evelyn Ah San, Kyle Aihara, Christopher Akamine, Dyllon Asami, Emily Cruz, Joel Cho, Ronald Flormata, Ivy Galariada, Shontel Jones, Steve Kim, Desiree Lacewell, Clifford Miyashiro, Thomas Morikami, Lespaul Naki, Norman Ota, Jessica Parsell, Gail Sakamoto, Lynn Schempp, Jonah Sniffen (arrived 10:47 a.m.), Virgil Stinnett, Wanda Takaesu, Myles Tamashiro, and Martha Vo
C. Ho’opono:  Temporarily Assigned Services for the Blind Administrator (TA-SBA) Gavan Abe, Business Enterprise Program (BEP) Manager Barney Higa, Vending Facilities Specialists (VFS) Tad Matsuno and Bruce Chin, and BEP Secretary Mary Jane (MJ) Andres

D. Guests:  Deputy Attorney General (DAG) Lily Young, Certified Trainee Dane Waltjen, and Camryn Hessling of Orcam Reading Technology

Noting the presence of a quorum, Donald Patterson called the meeting to order at 9:32 a.m.

II. INTRODUCTION OF NEW BEP MANAGER:
VFS Bruce Chin introduced new BEP Manager Barney Higa who’s been on staff for a few weeks.  Barney Higa noted he’s excited and looking forward to making a great contribution to the program.
III. PROGRAM REPORT FINANCIAL SUMMARY
A. Income and Expense Report for State Fiscal Year (SFY) 2024 to Present:  TA-SBA Gavan Abe reported the expenses for the current fiscal year to date is $764,431.08 and provided a summary expenditure as follows:
Initial Inventory
$11,128.82

Subscriptions/Dues
$3,500.00

Employee Intra-State Travel
$410.37

BV Subsistence Out-of-State Travel
$652.50

Repairs & Maint. – machinery, equipment
$9,770.57

Repairs & Maint. – a/c, roll-up doors, etc.
$20,970.71

Other R&M – recurring maint. costs
$45,938.73

Medical & Life Insurance
$593,045.84

Other Expenditures – includes VM comm.
$70,528.56
He noted that the current budget cap is $2,000,000 vice the $1,300,000 the previous years, with $500,000 allocated quarterly to spend.  
B. Balance of Randolph Sheppard Revolving Account (RSRA) Fund:  TA-SBA Gavan Abe reported that the balance of the RSRA is $4,089,771.43.
Stanley Young thanked Blind Vendors Ohana (BVO) for their annual contributions to the program and expressed that it’s the desire of the committee to see these funds passed on to the blind vending community to avoid the Legislature from raiding program funds, and hopefully to help the overall program.
TA-SBA Gavan Abe reminded the committee that we have another year for the $2,000,000 cap and will reach out to Vocational Rehabilitation Administrator Lea Grupen to request to extend it out to the following year.
C. Report on 2023 Stimulus:  VFS Tad Matsuno reported on some challenges on the last stimulus launched in April 2023 noting receipts were turned in randomly—some turned in every month, some at the very last moment, vendors turned paperwork in a Ziploc bag in various sizes and in no order, which makes it time-consuming for the VFS to sort and audit.  He and Bruce Chin discussed and recommends the following actions will be helpful for the next stimulus:

1. Submit receipts organized and in order.

2. Set due dates for receipts.
3. Shorter timeline—the intent is to blast the facilities with inventory and not as a replenishment.
4. Blind vendors who don’t use up all the funds should return the balance to the program, so it won’t be a burden to the blind vendor when they leave the facility.
D. Status on Plan to Submit for Processing by March 31, 2024:  Stanley Young noted he will be passing out an informal application at the end of the meeting to apply for a new $10,000 stimulus and will leave it at the discretion of the agency to set it up next month.
VI. PROJECTED BUDGET AND COMPREHENSIVE BLIND VENDOR BENEFITS PACKAGE FOR SFY 2025:
Stanley Young proposed the following budget for SFY 2025 as follows:
A. First Quarter (July-September 2024), Health Benefit $10,000
B. Second Quarter (October-December 2024), Supplemental Health Benefit $5,000
C. Third Quarter (January-March 2025), Spring 2025 Stimulus Plan $10,000 for Inventory or Equipment 
1. Requires compliance (invoices) on previous stimulus. Any balance (no invoices) returned or added to initial inventory.

2. Requires Profit & Loss (P&L) statement up-to-date compliance.
3. Requires invoices within 60 days of start, otherwise balance returned or added to initial inventory.

4. Requires ending P&L reflecting a substantial improvement in inventory (rated by the specialists) or the vendor will be barred from further stimulus program during the next 2 years.
E. Last Quarter (April-June 2025), $3,000 Vacation or Sick Leave Payment (Note:  Facility must remain open) and $5,000 for Retirement in June 2025
Following discussion on the allocation and disbursements of benefits, Stanley moved to approve the disbursement of $7,000 for medical in the 1st Quarter, the balance of medical of $3,000 plus a medical supplement of $5,000 in the 2nd Quarter, $10,000 stimulus in the 3rd Quarter, and $3,000 vacation/sick leave and $5,000 retirement in the 4th Quarter, for a total benefit package of $33,000 per blind vendor for SFY 2025.  The motion was seconded by Dane Alani, and carried unanimously with Donald Patterson, Stanley Young, Michael Miyashiro, and Dane Alani voting yes.  There were no nays or abstentions.
IV. APPROVE FUNDING FOR A LEGAL DEFENSE FUND BY ALLOCATING FUNDS BALANCES REMAINING IN THE ALOTTMENTS FROM EACH QUARTER:
Stanley Young noted that the committee has spent money over the years to protect our facilities—Arizona Memorial, Schofield, Navy cases involving Pearl Harbor, Camp Smith, and Kaneohe Bay.  Currently, we’re being inundated with micro markets at the airports that are competing with our facilities.  He proposed to place remaining balances from SFY 2024 and 2025, up to $300,000, into a Legal Defense Fund which are to be used in the event of any legal defense cases.  Dane seconded the motion and the motion passed with Dane Alani, Stanley Young, Michael Miyashiro, and Donald Patterson voting yes.  There were no nays or abstentions.
V. PROPOSAL TO USE ANY ALLOTMENT BALANCES TO FUND PURCHASE OF THE LATEST READING TECHNOLOGY FOR THE BLIND VENDORS:
Stanley Young introduced Camryn Hessling, Regional Manager for Orcam, who gave a presentation and brief demonstration of the latest reading technology for the blind.
Stanley Young moved that any leftover monies in SFY 2024 and 2025 be used to fund purchase of reading device for each blind vendor.  The motion was seconded by Michael Miyashiro and carried unanimously with Stanley Young, Michael Miyashiro, Dane Alani, and Donald Patterson voting yes.  There were no nays or abstentions.
VI. ADJOURNMENT:
There being no further business to conduct and hearing no objections, Donald Patterson moved to adjourn.  The motion was seconded by Dane Alani and passed unanimously by voice vote.  The meeting was adjourned at 11:14 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

GA:mra

Ho'opono/Employment Section
